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Brewarrina Central School 

Swimming Team  

competes in  

Dubbo 
 

The following students represented 
Brewarrina Central School in Dubbo 
at the Regional Swimming Carnival. 

 

Donnah Shillingsworth 
Kynan Heatherill 
Tarah-Lea Kirby 
Janalee Conroy 
Mattia Higgins 
Tyler Dennis 

Taylah Donnelly 
Xanthe Eyre 

Kieran Boney 
 

Results & photos will be published in 
the next issue of our newsletter. 
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“It takes a village to raise a child”. 
 
This is an African saying that could also apply to              
traditional Ngemba life.  In traditional societies the whole 
village took responsibility for raising children, not just    
parents. They taught them a range of skills, knowledge 
through stories and demonstration so that children carried 
on the work of their elders. 
 
Most cities and larger centres have lost this concept. People 
live behind high walls and seem to have no commitment to 
contributing to each other’s  growth and happiness. 
 
I believe that Brewarrina Central School is one of the last 
schools in NSW where the village plays a role. We have a 
group of local Aboriginal teachers’ aides who assist teachers 
in and out of classrooms.  As I walk around I see them   
playing a critical role in student success, encouraging,   
guiding and nurturing students’ learning. They are a part 
of the community in the school. 
 
The partnership between parents and teachers is also 
stronger here. Teaching kids is a shared role, with both 
groups playing a critical part. One cannot do without the 
other. 
 
As our students move into the secondary years, they start 
to move into the community, especially in breaks.  
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This has them learning to be part of adult life, seeing how 
businesses and community workers conduct themselves 
and do their business. Bre has a real buzz during the day 
and they are part of it. 
 
 In the senior years they do traineeships and work      
placements in community businesses. The school will be 
looking to expand this in the future, doing it more often, 
with more students, to build their skills and confidence. 
 
None of these can be achieved by keeping kids in and the 
adults out. Let’s aim to blur the line between school and 
community even more. 
 
The last two weeks have been focused on setting high     
expectations and producing quality work. In the primary 
school there has been a real buzz, as students were         
engaged in interesting and fun ways of learning. Word 
walls, word bingo, quizzes, competition and debates         
ensure classrooms are full of language so that students    
develop their literacy and communication skills. The     
secondary school has been coming to grips with the        
important work of preparing for the HSC, completing     
projects and tasks.  
 
Success is achieved by following our River Rules and being 
safe and  respectful learners 

 

Peter  
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INFANTS/PRIMARY NEWS 
I hope everyone enjoyed the mid term break. I know many     
teachers used it to catch up on programs that we are doing with 
students. 
 
Just before we had the mid term break our school had a whole 
school assembly to celebrate our students success in swimming. It 
was wonderful to see so many students receive ribbons at this    
assembly. 
 
All classes are working really hard this term. This year we have 
Maths text books with Interactive Whiteboard Software for the 
smart boards. All the teachers and students are very excited to use 
the new maths books in class. 
 
I would also like to express my concern about the language some 
students are using at school. 
 
When some students swear at school its not a very good            
representation of our wonderful students. Warning letters will be 
sent home to some parents. The warning letters will explain what 
language your child is using at school. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns about this matter please    
contact the school.  
 
Regards, 
 
Ms Tonya Kellett 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
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MESSAGE FROM MS CLARK 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I understand most of the school community is aware of the      
circumstances as to why I have not yet returned to Brewarrina 
Central School this year. I sincerely thank everyone for their 
kind expressions of support and for the wishes to my son Ben 
for a quick recovery. Ben is indeed making wonderful progress.  
 
My thanks are sent to Miss Kellett for taking on my role as 
Deputy Principal in the Primary department. I know she is     
doing a brilliant job both in the classroom with Kindergarten 
and as Deputy Principal. Thanks also to Blanche Gordon who is 
filling in as Relieving Assistant Principal.  
 
I look forward to returning as soon as possible and working once 
again with children and families. 
 
Regards, 
 
Cathy Clark 

Year 1/2C & Uncle 
BJ with paintings 

of their Baabaa  
& Guni.  

 
Year 1/2C have 

been working really 
hard in  

Languages with  
Aunty Crystal. 
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The term continues to fly by, and as always things are happening.  
 
During the past few weeks I have been working with some Primary and Secondary 
students to enter a Safe School Competition run by the State Government. We are in 
the running to win $5000 worth of resources for the school, which would be great. All 
the students worked very hard and had a lot to say about how our school is a safe 
school. I thank them very much for their efforts.  
 
It has been good to see that the majority of students are wearing their uniform to 
school. I would encourage all parents/carers to ensure their child is wearing the        
appropriate uniform. Navy bottoms and white shirts, as well as closed in shoes. The 
students who are wearing their uniform look lovely and reflect our schools image.  
 
I also remind parents that if your child is absent for any reason, that the school is    
informed. It is very important that we know the reason for an absence. Partial             
absences continue to be an issue we are attempting to rectify.  
 
Staffing is settled in the high school, though we are feeling the absence of our other 
Head Teacher, Mrs Hertslet. We all wish her well in her recovery and look forward to 
her return. Other staff are incredibly busy ensuring students are getting the most out 
of their day at school. Support staff are valued and are an essential part of the      
learning needs for students.  
 
Some students have been placed on behaviour contracts for disappointing behaviour 
over the past few weeks. The contract allows me to see how they go throughout the 
day, as well as gives the student an opportunity to monitor their own behaviour. This 
hopefully prevents further action for negative behaviour. On the positive side, though, 
students are receiving merit awards for positive behaviour and achievement in class. I 
am hoping that next term we will be going on an excursion with students who have 
earned merits.  
 
Senior students are working towards the HSC and the end of their school life. I have 
spoken to students and the majority already have big ideas with what they want to do 
when they finish. Parents/carers of these students can encourage their children by   
ensuring that there is a quiet space at home for them to work and study. Also, ask 
your child about what they are learning. This is important for all school children, but 
seniors at the moment are feeling a lot of pressure, and it helps to have someone to 
talk to. If you are concerned or just want to know about what your child is doing at 
school and what you may be able to do to support them further, please contact the 
school. 
 
Thanks, Sarah Trapman (Head Teacher) 
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The year has just begun, and everyone is keen to test out ideas 
and explain what happens in their world.  We have had            
excellent posters made by Years 9 & 10 showing all the          
different objects out there in space.   

Not to be outdone, Year 7/8 have made awesome posters      
showing how to draw lab equipment in a scientific manner.  
Year 11 and 12 Senior Science students finally have classrooms 
on their own and are powering through their assessment tasks.   

They have all been working towards interpreting information to 
build big-picture ideas of the world.  Even the wonderful        
primary kids are joining in, with year 3 learning how to test for 
starch and year 5/6 experimenting with the human digestive 
system and cleaning mucky water. 

 

Miss Shanahan 

SCIENCE NEWS 
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ATTENTION 
 

TIMES FOR ORDERING 
 

RECESS: To be ordered by 9am 
 

LUNCH: To be ordered by 11:30am 
 

NO EXCEPTIONS 
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EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
 

Technology Support Officer 
 
This position is 2 days per week. 
 
 
Applicants need to be aware that they will have to meet the following criteria: 
 

Possess sound communication skills both written and verbal. 
Ability to learn and use a variety of computer application programs 
Good organisational skills and ability to prioritise 
Ability to work as a member of a team 
Ability to communicate effectively with staff, students and parents 
 
 

Duties will include: 
 
 

Checking delivery of DER laptops and equipment 
Logging computer problems with DET 
Issuing and replacing student laptops 
Minor equipment maintenance 
Stocktake 
Record keeping 
 

Interested applicants should submit a one to two page application addressing the     
criteria and addressing prior experience with some of the duties. Please be brief and 
give examples where possible. The names and contact details of two referees (not 
family members), one personal and one business, should also be supplied. 
 
 
It is compulsory that a Working with Children’s and a Police check are done for this 
position. 
 
For enquiries to this position please contact 02 6839 2186 between the hours of 
8.45am and 3.30pm. 
 
Expressions of interest for this position close Friday 15th March 2013 @ 3:00pm. 

Brewarrina Central School 
 

Bourke St Brewarrina 2839 

 

Phone: (02) 6839 2186  (02) 6839 2195   Fax: (02) 6839 2325 
 



MESSAGE BOARD 
 

 Friday 29th March- Good Friday 
 Monday 1st April– Easter Monday 
 Friday 12th April– Last day of Term 1 
 Wednesday 1st May– First day of Term 2 

 Brewarrina  
Central School  

 
Bourke St Brewarrina 2839 

 
Phone: (02) 6839 2186  (02) 6839 2195    

Fax: (02) 6839 2325 
 

ABN: 94 748 207 388       
 

E-Mail: brewarrina-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

EASTER HOLIDAY  
PERIOD 

 

29th March, 2013 
GOOD FRIDAY 

 

30th March, 2013 
EASTER SATURDAY 

 

31st March, 2013 
EASTER SUNDAY 

 

1st April, 2013 
EASTER MONDAY 

 

NO SCHOOL FRIDAY OR MONDAY 


